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Product/Process Change Notification 
 

Production relocation to Pontecchio plant, Italy 
 
Date:14/06/13                                                                                        ID Number: PCN-140613-AS  

Affected 
Products 

A48, A50, A70, A72, C20A, C20F, C44A, C44B, C44D, C44H, C44P, C44U, 

C4AE, C4AF, C4AS, C4AT, C4BH, C4BS, C4BT,  C4D, C4DE, C93, C9T series 

Change The affected products will be relocated from the plant located in Vergato ZIP 40038, 
Italy to the new plant located in Pontecchio ZIP 40037, Italy. 

This will be achieved without impact to product form, fit, or function as the products 

are equivalent with respect to physical, mechanical, quality and reliability 
characteristics. The new qualified location will utilize the same manufacturing 
equipment, the same manufacture staff, the same processes and complies with 
standardized control techniques, which meets stringent qualification testing to 
guarantee product performance. 

Justification 
and Benefits 

Consolidating our Italian Plants into one facility in Pontecchio will result in an enhanced 
capability to support KEMET Customers. KEMET and its customers will benefit from 
the synergies delivered by locating KEMET’s film innovation centre, technical, and 
manufacturing expertise in a single location. 

Effective Date 
and 
Identification 

Production in Pontecchio plant is expected to start not earlier than January 02nd, 2014. 

The target completion date of this relocation is  March 31st , 2014. 

Production in Vergato plant is expected to stop on November 30th, 2013. 

Orders acknowledgement for production lots to be manufactured in Vergato plant shall 
be stopped effective September 30th and orders will be tentatively processed before 
the moving depending on the available production capability.  

Without acknowledgement of this amendment notification by July 31st, 2013, KEMET 
will proceed to implement the change as described herein. 

Identification : The date code, year and month,  will identify the products made in 
Pontecchio plant. 

 

To Obtain 
Samples 
Contact 

In case of need, please book samples in large advance so to duly plan the 
production of the same 
Mr. Kalin Georgiev, Product manager    
phone: +359 78 556387  
E-mail: kalingeorgiev@kemet.com 

For General 
Information 
Contact 

Americas: Mr. Geoffrey Imlach – Product Manager, geoffreyimlach@kemet.com 
Asia:         Mr.  Tony Yu – Product Manager, tonyyu@kemet.com 
Europe:    Mr. Kalin Georgiev – Product Manager, kalingeorgiev@kemet.com 
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